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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held via ZOOM Monday 19th October 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 
PRESENT Cllr Alisopn Kavaagh( Chair) /  Cllr Keith John /  Cllr David Callan / Cllr Jonathon William / Cllr Phil Smith/ 

Cllr. Steve Alderman        Clerk Barbara Rapley      Members of Public 0  
     

As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councillor with an interest in any matters 

discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed. 
 
Apologies for absence Councilors Mary Lloyd, John Morris & Eric Scourfield  

 
Acceptance of Minutes of dated - Monday 17th August 

   Proposed Cllr Allison Kavanagh   Seconded Cllr Phil Smith 
Declaration of Interests  NONE 

Matters Arising                         NONE 
 
Matters for discussion 

Heritage Sign  Protection Needed 
  Councilor Steve Alderman to try and establish ownership 

Sports Ass. Meetings Due to poor attendance at these meetings it has been unable to 
make any major decisions re upgrading of kitchen etc. It is 

important to proceed with improvements to make use of the 
grant funding that has been organized by Cricket and Football 
clubs 

CCTV Monitor                Regulations, Councilor Alison Kavanagh to speak to installer Barry  
Watts along with Councilor Jonathon Williams to ensure we are      

meeting all the required regulations 
 

Correspondence Out 

Gemma Phillips  Asking what happens to info gathered with Speed Monitoring 
Sigma Display Accepting A3 Quote but with changed design 

Zurich Insurance  Re Tennis Courts 
Zurich Insurance  Risk Assessment guide for our guide – copied to all 

Shafiul Allam – PCC Asking if PCC are funding the B4320 junction””” 
 
Correspondence In 

Gemma Phillips Info from speed monitors is sent to Police to send warning letter. 
 Monitors cost £150 +vat and enclosing application forms 

 The promise of help from Burton Community Council has not 
materialized so this has been put on hold for the time being. 

Abi Marriott Looking for volunteers for Zoom chat re Community Video 
 All declined 
D Thomas – PCC Update of new Parking Charges 

PCC Hub Questionnaire re Community Hub should it continue Post Covid 
 Completed by Clerk 

Digital Electoral Registration Form 2020 – Engagement Campaign 
Sigma Display Confirming receipt of new design, copy proof to follow, now 

received and copied to all 
Janet Baldry – RWE Advising next Liaison Meeting 16th September will be via SKYPE 
 Rwe notified that Councilor Alison Kavanagh will take part 

 Councilor Alison Kavanagh took part, nothing significant to 
report, they are covid covered, the tarmacing of Tennis Courts 

and £250 donation were mentioned during the meeting. 
Councilor Alison Kavanagh will chase up the donation 
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Zurich Insurance Advising additional Premium for Tennis Courts £161.75 from now 

£215.00 from next renewal.       I have queried this price 
 Further reply received. We will require ROSPA plus our own 

regular risk assessments to be done through the year. 

 Clerk will write to Terry Gordon to organize ROSPA Checks, once 
in place Zurich will be asked for up to date premium for rest of 

year. 
Dyfed Powys Police Alert to gift card scam on Councilors 

Sigma Design Checking if fixings required for posters, cost £110 per poster? 
 Queried with Cllr. J Williams not required he will fix. 
 Signs now ready and delivery arranged via courier. These have 

now been received and passed to Councilor Jonathon Williams 
Shafiul Allam – PCC Junction Improvements B4320/Valero to begin 14th September 

 “”Response to above email – Valero to fund 
 Leaders Updates – copied to all with email 
Lee Day – PCC Information re Grants for Bars, Cafes & Restaurants 

Lee Day – PCC Keep up to date re School re-opening information  
Len Mullins – PCC Council to offer grants re Childcare 

Len Mullins – PCC Acknowledging the COVID Volunteers 
Len Mullins – PCC Swimming Pools to open from Tuesday 1st September 

Len Mullins – PCC Pembs. Bus Services Ramping up from 1st September 
Len Mullins – PCC All staff & Learners are to carry Face Masks. Secondary Schools 
Len Mullins – PCC Customer Service Centres to remain CLOSED 

Len Mullins – PCC Community Centres Can Reopen  
Len Mullins – PCC Pupils asked to retain school transport travel passes for 

2020/2021 
Lee Day – PCC Supporting Learners Safe Return to School 

Anna Wilson – PCC Back to School information 
Anna Wilson – PCC Phased opening of leisure centres continues 
Anna Wilson – PCC Advising to keep children that are ill off school 

Lee Day – PCC Tenby Parking Bays to be suspended to aid social distancing 
Lee Day – PCC Reminder to businesses to record all visitors to their premises 

Lee Day – PCC Public urged to follow new guidelines re Face Masks & indoor 
gatherings 

Lee Day – PCC Call to keep County Moving 
Lee Day – PCC Care Homes asked to suspend all non essential indoor visits 
Lee Day – PCC Customers set for safe return to Libraries 

Lee Day – PCC Face Masks must be worn in Multi Storey Car Parks 
Lee Day – PCC Advice on how to wear Face Masks 

Lee Day – PCC Alcohol Sale Restrictions 
Lee Day – PCC Information re Remembrance Sunday 
Lee Day – PCC Keeping Social Distancing at School Patrol Crossings 

Anna Wilson – PCC   Customer Service Centres to remain closed in Pembrokeshire 
Lee Day – PCC Covid -19 case confirmed Greenhill School Tenby 

Lee Day – PCC Waste & Recycling Centres move to winter opening 
Lee Day – PCC Pembs. Schools highest attendance in Wales   (Cant Print) 

Lee Day – PCC Freelancer Fund Opens for applications 
Lee Day – PCC New Covid case confirmed Learning Resource Centre Johnston + 
Anna Wilson – PCC A second covid case confirmed Ysgol Greenhill in Tenby 

Len Mullins – PCC Advice re Remembrance Service 
Dan Shaw – PCC Information re “Connect” posters printed for N/Boards 

Len Mullins – PCC “Bubble” arrangements in schools to reduce covid risks 
Lee Day – PCC Portfield School H’West closed due to Covid outbreak + More 

Lee Day – PCC Pupils urged to wear masks on school busses for the whole 
journey 
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Len Mullins – PCC Crunch time for Pembrokeshire 37 new cases 3/10 – 9/10 

Lee Day – PCC Confirmed covid case at Ysgol Bro Gwuan Fishguard year 11 
Lee Day – PCC Advisories re Halloween gatherings 
Lee Day – PCC Confirmed case covid at Henry Tudor School 

Lee Day – PCC Targeted Youth Team Hit the Road 
Len Mullins – PCC Council Considering *Firebreak* Implications 

 
Planning 

Consultations 
Application 20/0373/PA Change of use Speculation Inn to Residential dwelling 
Application 20/0351/PA Rural Enterprise Dwelling – Crickmarren Farm Axton Hill  

Application 20/0443/PA New Entrance Porch Ontario Guilderoy Road 
Application 20/0428/CL Certificate of lawlessness implementation of planning 

permission D3(651/95 96/0218/PA (Barn Conversion) 
Application 20/0495/PA Proposed single storey ext/annex, Hillcrest The Green 

Hundleton 

Refusals 
Application 20/373/PA Change of use Public House to Residential Dwelling 

 
Finance In Precept August 2020 £1,526.00 

 
Finance Out Barry Watts – Monitor for CCTV £109.00 – category Maintenance 
 Sigma Display – 4 x A3 No Dog Signs  £81.00 -   “              “ 

 Bank Charge for cheque cancellation £12.50       “    Bank Charges 
  All above approved for payment 

 Proposed  Cllr Alison Kavanagh Seconded Cllr  David Callan 
 

Budget On Track 
Bank Balance  £9.051.44 
                                                                                                                             

Matters for discussion  

Councilor Jonathon Williams reported that he has put in place all but one of the No Dog 
Signs and all of the Pick Up after Dog signs.  

He reported that the single gate by Guilderoy entrance is missing. 
 

Councilor Alison Kavanagh reported that she has received further supplies from the Keep 
Wales Tidy campaign 
 

Councilor Dai Callan reported a damaged traffic sign in West Grove Lane. 
Clerk willo write to streetcarepcc. 
 

All Councilors reported major concerns re traffic in relation to the new layout on Angle 
Road letters to be sent to RWe, Highways and Head of Penryn School. 

A further letter asking if we can have Reactive speed signs to show motorists what speed 
they should be doing.   Clerk to write to Stephen Benger 
                          
There being no further business the Meeting closed  

THIS WAS A VIRTUAL MEETING via ZOOM 
 
Signed as a true Signed 

record...................................................................Date......................................................... 
    Chairperson 

Signed.............................................................Barbara Rapley 
 Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399    

                       email : barrap1@btinternet.com 



                             


